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Anthony Parker said, he was going to send out a notification later today regarding the 
perimeter changing around the SSA building site, on December 20, 2023. This will 
encompass the entire parking lots of 2 & 3; most of the parking lot in front of the Gym will 
be taken up.  Irrigation related repairs are also going on throughout the campus, as there 
are many holes. I am trying to have our Facilities Team be more responsible in that regard. 
Our contractors, working on the Health Science renovation, ran out of parking space in 
within their fence perimeter; therefore, more construction workers will be walking from Lot 
10 to their work site. We are still trying to relabel our parking lots, so you will see stripping 
going on and ongoing as the year progresses. There is a lot or arrows that are faded, as well 
as markings that say “STOP”; we are going to focus on taking care of these.  

       
 
 
 
 
      
      
      
     
      
   

PRESENT: Don Mueller 
 Anthony Parker 
 Irving Bartikofsky 
 Shawna Baskette  
 Nancy Buvinger 
 Brian Cable 
 Diane Loera 
 Michael Meadors 
 Ramona Mellgoza 
 Mayra Radillo 
 Victoria Vaja 

ABSENT: Timothy Chatman 
 Brandon Flamenco-Medina 
 Hillary Mennella  
 Joy Senf   
 Paul Vernola   

   
       

GUEST(S): Luz E. Ocampo 
  Meeting Secretary

1. CALL TO ORDER 
Don Mueller called the meeting to order at 1:05 p.m. via ConferZoom.   

2. APPROVAL OF THE OCTOBER 18, 2023 MEETING SUMMARY 
The October 18, 2023 minutes were postponed until the next meeting. 

3. PRESENTATION BY ROBYN BRAMMER, AMBER HROCH & FRANK MIXSON 
Robyn Brammer, Amber Hroch and Frank Mixson made a presentation to the District Safety 
Committee. They are making this presentation to each committee at Cerritos College. 
 

4. CURRENT CONSTRUCTION – STATUS UPDATE 

 
Don Mueller asked if there were any more questions on construction. Victoria Vaja asked 
about STOP sign near the PAC building near “old” Falcon Way. Anthony Parker said 
consultants have been on campus trying to re-define how traffic is supposed to navigate 
those spaces of the college. Irving Bartikofsky said that in the parking lot, in front of the SS 
building, there is a lot of students being dropped off or picked up instead of them making a 
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left to the front of the Administration building where it is designated as a drop-off & pickup. 
Anthony Parker said the “new” drop-off will be more circular than what is already there. 
There will also be a traffic light out in front, on Alondra Boulevard. Don Mueller said that he 
and Anthony Parker will walk it to see about some type of solution. 
 
       

 

  

 

 

 

5. NARCAN & AED UPDATES 
Don Mueller said this item will be tabled until the next meeting due to Hillary Mennella’s 
absence. 

6. POLICE PERSONNEL UPDATE / NEW OFFICE HIRING 
Don Mueller said that there are still going to hire two (2) officer vacancies: one (1) full-time 
vacancy and one (1) new full-time position; both have been approved, by Executive Council. 

7. EMERGENCY OPERATIONS PLANNING 
Don Mueller said this is postponed until the next meeting. 

8. ITEMS FROM THE FLOOR 
Don Mueller asked if there any items from the floor. There were none. He would like to 
propose to suspend our December 2023 meeting. 

9. NEXT MEETING DATE 
The next meeting is scheduled for January 17, 2024 via ConferZoom. 

10. ADJOURNMENT 
The meeting adjourned at  1:40 p.m. 




